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Good afternoon, Mr. Chairman and members of the committee. My name is Dr. Carol Alexander and I am an 
optometrist. I’ve practiced optometry for over 20 years before joining Johnson & Johnson Vision Care, Inc. nine 
years ago. Today, I’m here on behalf of Johnson & Johnson Vision Care, Inc. to urge your opposition to SB 1576. 

My testimony is about a Johnson & Johnson medical device — our line of contact lenses, perhaps best known by the 
brand name ACUVUE®. As a business in a competitive industry, we are constantly looking at ways to succeed and 
grow by supporting healthy vision and providing the best lenses at affordable prices to doctors and their patients. To 
help accomplish that goal, we introduced a new pricing policy in 2014, called a Unilateral Pricing Policy, or UPP. 

 
Let me highlight the intent and outcome of our UPP: 

• First, it was accompanied by a drop in wholesale prices on our ACUVUE® Brand products to all resellers, and 
most resellers have passed those savings along to consumers by lowering prices on ACUVUE® Brand 
Contact Lenses. 

• Second, it allows doctor/patient conversations to focus on eye care needs, not special offers. Before our 
UPP, doctors and patients often spent valuable time talking through the many pricing deals and rebates on 
lenses. 

• Third, it simplifies pricing on our products, so that consumers can easily shop and quickly see bottom line 
prices are not tied to rebates or other marketing gimmicks. 

• And finally, it maintains consumer choice in the decision of where to buy their lenses. Whether online, in a 
store, or at a doctor’s office, the choice continues to be the consumer’s. 

 
Over the last year and a half, UPP has worked. It has not only brought price transparency to our products but it 
has lowered prices for ACUVUE® Brand Contact Lenses for the majority of consumers. SB 1576 seeks to make 
unilateral pricing policies on contact lenses illegal, but it is not the answer. This legislation would interfere with our 
right as a manufacturer to compete in the marketplace using existing legal pricing policies. 

To date, 12 states have considered legislation similar to SB 1576, and only one state – Utah, the home of 
1800Contacts® – passed the legislation. The Utah legislation has been tied up in litigation since the time it was 
signed into law, and is now under review by the 10th Circuit Court of Appeals. As we await guidance from the courts, 
we welcome discussion on how to continue to improve the marketplace and ensure your constituents have access to 
these medical devices at affordable prices, but SB 1576 is not the answer. 

Unfortunately, the reality is 1800Contacts® has not lowered their retail prices, and worse they’ve mischaracterized our 
policy. That brings us to what this bill is really about: One company seeking to increase market share at the expense 
of contact lens wearers. Rather than compete fairly in the marketplace, 1800Contacts® wants you to legislate an 
advantage for them. 

Thank you, and I encourage you to oppose SB 1576.
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